
 

 

 

 

December 22, 2011 

 

 

 

Ms. Debra A. Carr 

Director 

Division of Policy, Planning and Program Development 

Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs 

Room C-3325 

U.S. Department of Labor 

200 Constitution Avenue, NW 

Washington, DC  20210 

 

 

Re: Request for extension of comment period on proposed rule pertaining to 

Affirmative Action and Nondiscrimination Obligations of Contractors and 

Subcontractors Regarding Individuals with Disabilities 




